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Information 

Dear Parents, 
Appointment Announcement 
Following the announcement by Paddy Storrie of his retirement at the end of this school year we 
are delighted to announce that after a rigorous interview process on Wednesday, Laura Howard has 
been appointed Deputy Head from 1st September 2024.  The interview panel which consisted of a 
Governor, Director of HR, Headteacher-designate Andy Ford and Miss B were impressed that all 
candidates exhibited skills and experience which made them worthy applicants and were a credit to 
the schools they represented.  We are sure that you will join us in congratulating Laura on her 
appointment.   

 
Lacrosse this weekend and next week 
We have a busy lacrosse weekend split across a few different venues.  This weekend our home 
games are against Walthamstowe Hall .   
  

Times / Pitch Sports Hall 1st team pitch Aim Higher 

09:30 (Meet 8.45am) 15A 3rd U13A 

10:30 (Meet 9.45am) 14A                  4th U12A 

  
  
We also have teams playing away at the U19 South East finals and the U19 South East Festival at 
Haberdashers Aske this Saturday. On Sunday, our Senior thirds are playing Tudor Hall 1sts up in 
Banbury (meet AT SCHOOL at 0900) 
  
We will be serving Teas and coffees as usual for our home games (No bacon rolls this week 
though…essential info!) 
  
A reminder that County Lacrosse tournaments are taking place at Bedford Playing Fields, Couple 
MK44 3TT - next Monday 5th Feb for U14’s and Wednesday 7th Feb for U13’s. 
 
Tournament games should start around 1.15pm and we will be aiming to be back at school around 
6pm. Parents are very welcome to come and support! 

Saturday 10th February – we have an away game - playing Bedford at the same address as above 
(Bedford Playing Fields, Couple MK44 3TT)  – parent transport will be required to and from this 
venue.  More details will be sent next week regarding the teams and timings. 
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GCSE Options for Students in Year 9 
On Tuesday 30th, Year 9 students were invited to the hall for the GCSE subject fair. This is the final 
‘official’ event before students are asked to state their preferences for GCSE study. Of course, 
subject teachers, Tutors and Heads of Houses remain available to offer guidance. 
 
Here’s a link to the GCSE Options Form which is now live. Please note that subject choices should be 
listed in preference order! There is no rush - it is absolutely not ‘first come’. Thank you if you have 
already completed the form. 
 

If your child is in Year 9, please complete the form by 16th February. 

Maintaining our high standards 

Next week’s focus will be how we maintain our school environment and we will be encouraging 
students to think about how they look after their surroundings to preserve our site for the future. 
We are also seeing an increase in chewing gum in school, which causes a range of issues for our 
school site. Please support us by reminding your young person that chewing gum is not allowed in 
school and will be confiscated if seen. 

Thank you. 

  

Extra help for Year 11 
Many Year 11 students will have received an invitation to join an extra lunchtime revision session in 
recent days - it will have been sent to them and to you as parents if staff feel they could benefit. 
Note that registers are taken in these sessions to see who attends; there is no immediate 
consequence for not taking part, but students would be wise to let staff know if there is a compelling 
reason why they cannot go. It may be, for instance, that they have two sessions clashing, or a house 
drama rehearsal. NOTE HOWEVER: in August, on results day, where students might have narrowly 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSecTNd7WdX_9ack6eZu5dtc7vZXqgLD-iO4FYSSxXk_1Coz-Q/viewform
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missed the grades for 6th form entry and parents and the student are asking us to take them in spite 
of this, we look at revision session attendance. It would be unlikely we would give leeway to a 
student who had not taken up the help on offer in February to May. Students have been informed 
this is a factor.  
 

You are invited to the St.George’s PSA Quiz night on Saturday 16th March  
I would say “cordially invited” but we all know that I don’t do cordial. In all seriousness, this is a big 
money maker for the school, even though we have cut the price from £18 last year to £15 this year, 
mindful of how tight family budgets are and of the imperative of getting parents back engaged with 
schools post covid. Tickets come with your choice of curry, and are live on shopkeepeasy now.  
 
Any questions please contact jemmathomas@exploremediation.co.uk 
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Year 11 Reports and Year 12 Progress Reviews 
These were released this week and are now available to view via EduLink. Please do take a good look 
as these contain lots of important feedback about the progress of your young person. 

 
James Marshall Foundation 
We are delighted to carry on a page below the newsletter of the James Marshall Foundation, who 
provide invaluable support to families on low incomes to enable them to access the same 
opportunities as other children.  
 
In the last year the foundation awarded 57 grants totalling £17k to our students as set out in the 
table below: 
  

Item/Activity Grant numbers Grant value 

Computer 4 £2,040 
Other 3 £415 
DoE Award 5 £1,280 
School trip 8 £3,930 
Extra-curricular 13 £4,224 

Uniform 24 £5,420 

Total 57 £17,309 

  
The foundation also provided 60 grants for school leavers from the various local secondary schools 
including StGs – the majority to financially assist those who have moved on to college or university.   
 
Did you and your child benefit? If so, have they/you written to the foundation to thank them and to 
maybe share news of the trip or opportunity they had as a result. Grateful young people are happier 
young people!  
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Actions  

Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. 5 It does not 
dishonor others, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs. 
6 Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. 7 It always protects, always 
trusts, always hopes, always perseveres. 

This week I took the unusual action of going out on a school night…… I know, radical I hear you cry!  
I went to the Cinema to see “One Life” a film which portrays the life and actions of Nicolas 
Winston - The very humble man who organised the Kindertransport out of Czechoslovakia at the 
start of WW2.  If ever there was a man who’s attitude to life and actions within it embodied the 
idea of love then he is it.  He saw a problem, and sought to solve it. He sought to protect those 
who found themselves in a situation where they could not protect themselves; he showed 
kindness and compassion to strangers  in a land where he did not live; and in such an adverse 
situation he never lost hope and persevered to make the impossible happen. His actions brought 
hope to others, but perhaps a cost to himself in the process;  self seeking he was not, and as his 
story lay untold for nearly 50 years he was definitely not a boastful man.  Was he perfect, probably 
not; did he always get it right - I wouldn’t think so.  But at a time when it was desperately needed 
he, and those who worked with him providing assistance with transport, as well as those who 
welcomed those young people into their homes, made a significant difference.    Love in action.  
This week Holocaust Memorial Day (Saturday 27th January) has been a day to remember and 
reflect and to hope that we should strive to work in a world where the actions of a Nicolas 
Winston of the future would not be necessary.    
 
We can only hope and continue to pray that one day that may be a possibility;  and if we cannot 
reach that point, that we, like Winston, are willing to stand up and take action where we can.   
 
Have a lovely weekend 
Miss B  
 

Thoughts 

 

Signposting (click on each to find out more) 

  

 PLAYING OUR PART TO SUPPORT OUR LOCAL COMMUNITY 
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